
MONROE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF HEALTH 
MEETING 

SEMPTEMBER 14, 2022 

DAVID SCALES, called the meeting of the Monroe Township Board of Health to order. Notice of the meeting 
was given pursuant to the provisions of the Open Public Meeting Act. Written notice was sent to two newspapers, 
the Gloucester County Times and the Sentinel. A public notice was posted on the Township's website advising that 
a public meeting would be held by way of electronic communication/live streaming-via Zoom. A copy of the 
written notice was given to the Township Clerk and posted on the bulletin board. 

Salute to the flag. 

ROLL CALL 
Member Present Excused Absent 
Rene Pandola X 
David Scales X 
Dan Kozak X 
Diana Salvadori X 
Cncl. Ronald Garbowski X 
Sherrie Kennedy X 
Marie Sheridan X 
Ben Jones X 
Debra Valcourt-Sherman X 
Sherri Mcilvaine X 

PUBLIC PORTION: No Public Present 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

DAVID SCALES: Asked for a motion to approve the Minutes from June 8, of2022 meeting of the Monroe 
Township Board of Health. 

MARIE SHERIDAN made a motion to approve the minutes from the June of 2022, the motion was seconded by 
BEN JONES. All members agreed to approving the minutes. 

DAVID SCALES: The total cash settlement for June, July and August of 2022 was $4,648.38 

REPORTS: 

SHERRI MCILVAINE: Marriage license fees have been waived as per the Governor until the end of the year so 
the cash settlements following June will be less than normal. 

SHERRI MCILVAINE: Stated that she has had a lot of phone calls from people who are looking to purchase 
homes in Williamstown and they are not very happy with the dog and cat limit the Township has in place. One 
gentleman has 8 English Bull Dog's and is looking to Breed. She said she called Aileen from the Clerk's Office 
because she heard a rumor that Kennels were no longer being approved in our township and she asked if anyone on 
the Board had heard that and everyone said no. There was a discussion in reference to this matter. Sherri also stated 
that she was called from a Realtor of someone who is looking to move to our town who has three (3) show dogs 
and she is looking to breed as a hobby. Sherri stated she called the County and they still have to get approval 
through the County. She will keep everyone updated. 

SHERRI MCILVAINE: Stated that the TNR program is coming up with the Ordinance Committee meeting and 
Mr. Garbowski is looking for the Boards input on the program. There was a discussion about this topic. Sherri 
mentioned that there is someone at the Library who is feeding Ferrell cats there. DAVID SCALES stated that it 
seems like the Board is trying to get away from the program. There was a lengthy discussion about the program. 
The Board did a role call vote in reference to see who wants to keep the TNR program and who thinks the program 
should end. It was a split decision as four (4) of the members voted to abolish it and four (4) voted to keep it. 



BEN JONES: Nothing to report. 

RON GARBOWSKI: Not present. 

RENE PANDOLA: Nothing to report. 

MARIE SHERIDAN: Nothing to report. 

DAN KOZAK: Nothing to report. 

SHERRIE KENNEDY: Nothing to report. 

DIANA SAL V ADO RI: Nothing to report. 

DEBRA VALCOURT-SHERMAN: Nothing to report. 

DAVID SCALES: Nothing to report. 

DAVID SCALES: With no further business to discuss, DAVID SCALES asked for a motion to adjourn and 
RENE PANDOLA made a motion to adjourn the Monroe Township Board of Health meeting of September 14, 
2022 the motion was seconded by SHERRIE KENNEDY. All were in favor and the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Charlotte Rudolph 
Clerk Transcriber 

These minutes are an extract from the meeting that was held on the above date and are not a verbatim account or to 
be construed as an official transcript of the proceedings. 

Approved as submitted Date --------------------- ------

Approved as corrected _____________________ Date ____ _ 




